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The Pomaria Town Council met on Monday, July 6, 2020 at 7:30 p.m at the Pomaria Recreation Center.  
Those in attendance were: Mayor Darryl Hentz, and Councilmen: Billy Fanning, Jim Redden and Richard 
Ringer. 
 
The minutes of the June meeting was accepted and recorded with a motion by Councilman Richard 
Ringer.  Councilman Redden seconded the motion.  
 
The financial report for June was accepted as presented with a motion by Councilman Ringer.  
Councilman Redden seconded the motion.   
 
Old Business: 
 
Council continued to discuss the lack of options that the Town has for internet providers.  The Mayor 
expressed his frustration and concerns that The Town of Pomaria is not in the service area for high speed 
internet with neither Carolina Connect nor AT&T U-Verse.  It appears that our community is land locked 
from high speed internet.  Mayor Hentz informed Council that Dominion Energy will not allow Carolina 
Connect to hook on to their poles.  There is an important need for high speed internet in our community, 
especially since so many residents are working from home and attending school via online.   
 
The Light is still out at Pomaria Food Bank. 
 
The Mayor has been invited to attend a meeting at Mid Carolina High School to discuss the reopening of 
the schools due to the pandemic. 
 
New Business: 
 
The Mayor talked to Council about turning in their Census. 
 
After all matters were discussed, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Kristy Graham, Town Clerk/Treasurer 


